Mr. Vance Hall, Instructor, AAFFTD, Blythe, California.

Dear Vance:

I will have just a moment this morning to say hello to you this morning and tell you that I very much enjoyed your letter of the 27th ultimo. I hope you can find time to come back to Lawrence some day and pay us a visit. I am glad you like the Rebounds.

when he complained because the throttle on the airplane worked just backwards to the one on his dad's tractor. We will use that in our next Rebounds. As chairman of the 1944 Red Cross War Fund drive for Douglas County, we have just gone over the top and we are feeling pretty good over that, but there are other things to do, so we will move forward on the next prospect.

With all good wishes to you and yours, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH